
TCGC REGULAR MEETINGS: 

TCGC Regular Meetings 7:00 p.m. 
Goldsby Community Center
(November through March) 
Friday, December 3, 2021 
Friday, January 7, 2022

December 2021

Board Meeting December 16, 2021 at 6:30 p.m.
Tri-City Gun Club Stat House

Let Us know if you plan on attending.  scheduler@tcgc.us

TCGC Swap Meet December 3, 2021
10a-6p Setup @ 8am Goldsby Community Center

Please RSVP on the calendar if you plan to setup a table. 
I want to make sure we have plenty of tables and room.

More details will be added as we get closer.

General Membership Meeting & Election December 3, 2021 7p 
Goldsby Community Center

Special Guest- Don Spencer, OK2A President and David Ellis, 
McClain County Chapter will be with us to discuss what the OK2A 
Association is about and how they are working to protect our gun 

ownership rights. They are a liberty organization that not only fights 
for our 2nd amendment but also partners with other liberty 

organizations in their fight to maintain our constitutional rights.
Visit www.ok2a.org for more information.

https://tcgc.us/yhec


December/January Schedule 
Event details can be found at www.tcgc.us . If you have any questions or would like to schedule an event, 
please contact Tara Nelson at scheduler@tcgc.us or call/text 405-664-6549  
 

Range Hours of Operation 6a – 11p Daily 
 

Workdays    
Range Work Dec 18 (pending) 8a-12p All Ranges 
Range work Jan 15 8a-12p All Ranges 

 
Monthly Shoots Date Time Range 
Adult Air Rifle Dec 4/Jan 1 8a-12p Short Rifle Range 
Practical Pistol Match Dec 5/Jan 2  8a-2p Long Range 
Bright Lights Monday Nights-
Trap  

Every Monday 6p-10p Trap 1 or 2 
Skeet Open 

Military Bolt Action Bench Rest Dec 11/Jan 8 8a-2p Long Range 
3-Gun Match Dec 19/Jan 16 8a-2p Long Range 
Military Pistol/Revolver/22 Match Jan 22 8a-1p Short Rifle Range 
Youth Shooting 2nd/4th Thursday  6p-8p         Shotgun, Air Rifle, 

Archery 
Oklahoma Clay Target Team 
(OU Shotgunners) 

Every Sunday & 
Tuesday 

Varies Shotgun Ranges 

 
Special Events 
TCGC Swap 
Meet/Fundraiser 

Dec 3 Goldsby Community Center-Doors open at 9a for 
setup 

New Member Sign Up Dec 15 Online 
 

Meetings Date Time Location 
General Membership 
Meeting/Swap Meet 
Guest- OK2A President 
Don Spencer 

Friday Dec 3 All Day Swap Meet            
doors open @ 9am for 
setup 
Meeting @ 7p 

Goldsby Community 
Center 

General Membership 
Meeting 

Friday Jan 7 7p Goldsby Community 
Center 

Board Meeting Dec 16/Jan 21 630p Stat House 
Finance Meeting Jan 18 7p  

*All TCGC matches are scheduled as usual as per their directors. All match directors are responsible for non-member 
match attendees. This includes all members hosting a guest(s). 
 

President’s Report 
Club Members, 
 
Happy Thanksgiving and Christmas! 
We need to be diligent about checking whether 
we are being lied to in every aspect of our 
lives.  We are the only ones responsible for our 
own ignorance. For too long people have only 
been concerned about their own little world, 
what's in it for me? It's not happening in my 
town. They should be thinking, what am I able 
to do to make this a better place to live? Who 
do I need to support to help do this? Next 
month may be too late. 

 
All of this is relevant to TCGC. Someone at the 
pistol range had the metal target holders 
turned backwards and then shot the metal pipe 
holding the wood targets, denting the pipe into 
the wood, ruining a $150.00 stand. So, how is 
this type of attitude making TCGC a better 
place? It doesn't do TCGC any good when you 
see something happening and do absolutely 
nothing. My thought is this is why we are now 
in this ......poor situation in our country. 405-
627-2844  # to text to at same time you see bad 
behavior at TCGC  
 
Mark Ericksen 
pres@tcgc.us  

http://www.tcgc.us/
mailto:scheduler@tcgc.us
mailto:pres@tcgc.us


Vice President’s Report 
The Badges are in the mail! 
 
Thank you to Virgil Satterfield, Steve Dyer and his 
wife for helping print and mail 1019 badges! 
 
Please let me know if there are any problems your 
badge. GATE CODE EFFECTIVE JANUARY 1, 
2022.  Keep using your 2021 code till next year! 
 
Work is done!  Off to the woods!  Good luck to all 
our hunters!  And Happy Thanksgiving! 
 
Support our youth events, raffle for the Glock 
10mm will be done at the December club 
meeting.!!! 
 
Jamie Schmidt 
vp@tcgc.us  405-620-6977 

Safety Report 
Greetings Tri City Gun Club Members,  
 
Merry Christmas:  Merry Christmas to all TCGC 
Members and their families. 
 
Farewell Note:  This will be my last Safety Corner 
given I am stepping down at the end of this year. I 
want to thank each of you for your many years of 
support. I have enjoyed my tenure and serving you 
and Tri–City Gun Club. I would ask that you extend 
this same level of support to the new Chief Range 
Safety Officer, Hazen Bazinet, who will come board 
on January 1st, 2022. I will continue to support the 
club as needed in the future and hope to see you 
there. 
 
Swap Meet:  The Swap meet is scheduled for 
December 3rd in the Goldsby Community Center. If 
you are bringing a firearm, it must be unloaded and 
clear with the action open and Open Chamber 
Indicator placed it the chamber or in a case. It will 
be inspected at the door to make sure it is clear, 
and the action will be secured using a zip tie or 
some other means to ensure it will not function. If 
you are going to sell firearms and ammunition, 
please make sure they are placed on different ends 
of your table. You might also consider using a 
“Record of Firearms Transfer Between Unlicensed 
Persons” form that will be available at the door. We 
may also have a Club Member who is an FFL 
available to assist. 
 

Eye and Ear Protection for Children:  It pleases 
me to see parents and grandparents bring children 
to the range to shoot their new 22 rifles. To 
enhance this experience, I thought I would share 
with you that you can get age-appropriate eye and 
hearing protection \ earmuffs which are much 
easier for children to use than standard safety 
classes and ear plugs. Children’s eye and ear 
protection are available locally via Academy, Bass 
Pro Shop and Cabela’s as well as on online via 
Midway, Amazon and many other local or online 
retailers. Do your research to find the best the best 
protection for your child or young person.  The 
higher the Noise Reduction Rating (NRR) the, more 
protection is provided. 
 
Guest Waivers:  Remember guest waivers are to 
be completed once for each calendar year. New 
guest waivers will be required on or after January 
1st, 2022. 
 
If you have any questions, please give me a call, or 
send me a note. 
 
Be safe and shoot straight, make sure your bullets 
impact the lower 2/3rds of the Backstop. 
 
Ken Anderson 
Chief Range Safety Officer 
405 249-9804 
CRSO@tcgc.us 

Secretary  
Attention voting members! Go 
to https://tcgc.us/vote to cast your ballot for the 
December 2021 club election. We are voting on 
several board members as well as approval of the 
2022 club budget.  
 
If you know someone that wants to join the club, tell 
them to check our website on 15 December 2021. 
We have several openings and registration will 
open on that day. 
 
David Barbee 
Secretary@tcgc.us  

Range Maintenance  
Randy and I would like to thank everyone that 
came out for 2021 work days and those that have 
assisted maintenance on a weekly/monthly basis. 
Work days arent just for clean up and target 
building. Members taking time to help maintain and 

mailto:vp@tcgc.us
mailto:crso@tricitygunclub.org
https://tcgc.us/vote
mailto:Secretary@tcgc.us


improve their gun range have 
the opportunity to meet new 
friends, have a good time, and 
learn something new. We are 
happy to see several projects 
completed this year, such as old 
archery range removal, long 
range painting, treating skeet 
fences, just to name a few. 

Workdays in December, January, and February will 
be contingent on weather.  
 
NOTICE!! When leaving the range, 
approach the gate slowly and stay to 
the right. Otherwise, it may not open 
automatically. 
 
Remember to turn off red lights when 
last to leave. 
 
NOTICE on Target Placement & Cost of Materials 
Pistol & Short Rifle Range 
One Target Centered 
Never attach paper targets over or near the 
wooden sides of the target stands. One Target 
Centered.  
 
*Clay targets are NEVER to be taken from the 
skeet/trap/5-stand houses or machines to be used 
on any other range. TCGC does not sell clay 
targets, bring your own clay targets for hand 
throwers & rifle/pistol ranges. 
 
Randy Grotts 405-820-4707**Tara Nelson 405-664-
6549**maintenance@tcgc.us 

Claybreakers 
On Nov 21, thirty 
of Ron 
Womack’s 
friends & family 
gathered for an 
amazing day at 
the range. Ron’s 80th birthday brought 4 
generations of Womacks to the party. Ron’s wife 
Dee, sons Jeff and Troy, Grandsons Zack & Griffin, 
Daughter in law Erica and 2 beautiful great grand 
babies were all present. Despite the high wind and 
cooler temps, all had a great time tailgating and 
shooting skeet and 5-stand. A huge thanks to 
everyone who made Ron’s day the best! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

White Targets for Monday Night Trap 
White targets will not be available until Feb/Mar 
2022. They have been ordered. Also, note that 
white targets do cost a bit more than our standard 
pitch targets and blackout targets. There are still 6-
8 cases available in the houses. 
 
The black rimmed targets were provided by the 
McClain County 4H. We have been using them for 
youth events. They were informed that future target 
grants need to be all orange. TCGC did not, does 
not, nor will ever purchase black rimmed targets for 
skeet/trap. If they have been loaded into the 
machines and you are unable to see them when 
shooting, then please feel free to unload them 
carefully and reload with all orange. 
 
CLEAN-UP IS A MUST 
All chairs belong on patios, not middle of trap field. 
Shell buckets must be emptied before you leave. 
Skeet & Trap houses/machines must be kept clean. 
Members shooting at the hand thrower area need 
to put all boxes, hulls, and trash in dumpster. Show 
pride in your range, clean up after yourselves, and 
avoid range closures. 
 
BREAK DOWN ALL BOXES & PUT IN BLUE 
DUMPSTER!! 
For more info contact Tara Nelson at (405)664-
6549 text or leave message 

TCGC Youth Archery 
Every 2nd a nd 4th Thursday, 
TCGC Youth Archery regularly 
has 15 to 20 participants. Over 
time the faces change, but the 
program remains, safety, 
fundamentals, fun, and 
fellowship. Two years ago, 
eight-year-old Zeke Campbell 
joined us for the first time. 
Zeke has been diligent in his 
practice, rarely missing a 
class. In two years of shooting 
Zeke has racked up 2nd 
(target and 3D) at districts, 3rd 
target at state, 1st at the 3D 
ASA tourney, 1st at 



the Cleveland County summer shoot, and 1st in the 
4H mail in shoot. We look forward to seeing all our 
shooters and watching them grow but seeing 

successes like Zeke’s is especially exciting. Nice 
work Zeke! 
 
 

General Meeting Minutes – November 5, 2021 
1. The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by Mark Eriksen. It was held at Goldsby. 
2. The previous meeting minutes were approved. 
3. Camp and shoot had 75 scouts, 35 adults, and 70 or so of our folks that participated. 
4. Tomorrow morning is the military battle match.  
5. After 9:30 or 10 PM please don’t come back to the range after you’ve left. Please call me if you left a 

firearm. 
6. Mike Whitaker would like to recognize 3 shooters, Robert, Russ and Rick. They come out and do the 

work, they give the time and effort. Mike can help you pick out a gun to buy. 
7. Next week we will be printing badges and they will be mailed out.  
8. This meeting was the last chance to be added to the ballot for officer nominations.  
9. There are over 150 open positions for new members.  
10. Hazen Bazinet introduced himself. He is running for Chief Range Safety Officer. “Be deliberate” is 

Hazen’s catch phrase. “He has a good temperament,” said Ken Anderson. 
11. The Member at Large reported that renewal went great this year! 
12. The Scheduler reported that we would like to open new memberships mid-November or December.  
13. There are 170 Life Members.  
14. Next week, the calendar will be completely updated for the next year.  
15. The December regular club meeting will be held at 7:00 at the Goldsby Community Center. We have 

the building the entire day. A swap meet will be held the day of the meeting at the same location. It 
will be held all day, with setup starting at 9:00 a.m. There will be ammo!! More details TBD. Raffles, 
etc. Please sign up so Tara will know how many tables we need.  

16. OK2A was discussed, and OK2A representatives will be joining us for the next meeting.  
17. As of right now, from a financial standpoint, the budget has been published, we will vote on it next 

month. The 990 forms have been submitted. The accountant says we should have everything next 
month.  

18. Archery added 6 more field targets to the archery range. The last target is near the latrine. The 
scouts built a backstop for the tomahawk range. It is well made and will be there for a while.  

19. There was a raffle. 
20. The meeting was adjourned at 7:48PM by Mark Eriksen. 

Executive Meeting Minutes - November 18, 2021 
 

1. The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. 
2. The previous meeting minutes were approved. 
3. Renewals and new member sign up were discussed. Very few people were late to renew. When we do 

the new member training, we would like to do the range tour first. 
4. There was a brief discussion about automation. A few edge case errors were identified to be corrected 

for next year. 
5. A swap meet is scheduled for December 3rd to be held all day at the Goldsby Community Center. 

There is some concern with running it all day. Mark will be there all day. Having a member with an FFL 
at the meet was suggested. Setup will be at 9:00 a.m. 

6. Guest speakers at club meetings were discussed. It was noted that the club must remain apolitical. 
More regular guest speakers would add more value to the membership meetings. 

7. 100-yard target placement and targets being moved was raised as a concern. Pinned targets at the 100 
yard and 150-yard line would be helpful. 



8. The election of the CRSO was discussed. Last time we had unopposed elections; we went through
various steps that may have been more than was necessary. We can use a simple google form or other
online voting tool to affirm the votes. The budget can be voted for at the same time.

9. White clay targets were discussed. The shotgun director will contact the supplier. We are expecting a
price increase. We will be able to get targets next year.

10. CSRO transition was discussed. Keys, codes, combinations, camera access, alarms, etc. will be
updated.

11. Ken will still be available to assist with running and staffing events. Hw will need some amount of
access to Wild Apricot.

12. Sportsfest is planned for the first Saturday in April. A scout troop is interested in camping out over
sportsfest. That is okay, but scouts cannot participate in sportsfest as scouts, because scouts cannot
use handguns.

13. Hunter Education needs to be added to the calendar ASAP, so that it can be added to the hunting
regulations.

14. A wintertime RSO class would be nice. Ken may not be able to teach it. Jerry VanBebber, Eric
Bauman, or other CRSOs could teach it.

15. OEC fiber was down briefly and is now back up.
16. It was noted that the club tracks no information regarding any members firearms or other property,

members attendance to meetings, members range activity, or anything else other than very basic
membership data in accordance with the club’s privacy policy.

17. 990s (not for profit documentation) have been submitted in a timely manner.
18. A few members thanked the board for the really great renewal process.
19. Some members did not receive their postcard renewal reminders.
20. SOPs for transition of match or discipline directors would be very helpful.
21. Financials are up to date and there is money in the bank.
22. Badge updates were discussed.
23. The gate and door combination will change on the afternoon of the 31st. A reminder will be put into the

Hangfire for December and January.
24. Next year’s calendar is being updated. It will look a little different. Work hours will be set up for logging.
25. The tractor will be returning from servicing tomorrow. We’d like to get a block heater.
26. The proposed bylaw change was discussed. Changing member statuses would still leave 66 associate

member openings.
27. The meeting was adjourned at 8:27 p.m.

NFA Trusts Business Low Probote Construction Low _itigotion 

L. Wayne Edgar
ATTORNEY AT LAW 

PROFESSIONAL ENGINEER (OK & TX RET.) 

(405) 360-7555
3750 West Main, Norman, OK 73072 

wayne@ po pea nd ed g a rl awfi rm. com 

For Sale 
Used brass for sale at the Stat House. 

$1.00/lb for members!

I have an excellent condition savage axis youth model 
243 excellent confition. Contact Gary 40569143439

Ruger #1, 6.5 Creedmoor, heavy 23" barrel, Leupold 
VX-1 3x9x40 scope. Call Bill @ 405-447-2205

50 BMG rounds for sale.  15pcs Hornady 750 A-Max 
reloads and 16pcs of Singapore M33.  All for $80.  
Please contact Cory with questions at 
wsup_doc@hotmail.com.

Swap Meet & Raffle
December 3, 2021  - Goldsby Community Building 

Doors open at 9am for setup  - Swap at 10am-?
Membership Meeting at 7pm - RSVP for a Table 

Guns**Ammo**Supplies  - Gun Raffle
All proceeds from the TCGC table will be donated to the 

TCGC Youth Shooting Sports



Rank Last name First Name Rifle Score 1 X Score 2 X Score 3 X Aggregate

1 Vannoy Steve M96 595 90 929 7 293-9

2 Goodnight Gerald 03a3 97 1 97 1 98 2 292-4

3 Goltry Travis 98/22 69 636 726 5 289-10

4 Edwards Victor M96 95 4 96 2 98 2 289-8

5 Anderson Jeff 03a3 79 537 625 4 288-9

6 Maynard Frank M96 69 516 5 71 3 288-5

7 Towery Gale 03a3 494 52 5 81 1 287-4

8 Dyer Steve 03a3 595 61 6 52 2 286-5

9 Ott Paul 03a3 393 71 7 52 1 285-4

10 Anderson Loren M96 393 10 1 52 0 269-2

11 Sparks David 98/22 87 1 81 1 88 0 256-2

Match Directors: Gerald Goodnight/Steve Dyer

RSOs:Jeff Anderson/Frank Maynard

11/13/2021 MBABR Tri-City Gun Club Score Sheet

Rank Last name First Name Rifle Group 1 Group 2
Smallest 

Group

1 Vannoy Steve M96 1.750 1.990 1.750

2 Goltry Travis 98/22 1.860 3.660 1.860

3 Edwards Victor M96 2.780 2.310 2.310

4 Dyer Steve 03a3 2.840 4.400 2.840

5 Ott Paul 03a3 4.090 3.210 3.210

6 Maynard Frank M96 3.400 3.280 3.280

7 Towery Gale 03a3 4.06 3.34 3.340

8 Goodnight Gerald 03a3 3.550 4.780 3.550

9 Anderson Jeff 03a3 3.600 3.780 3.600

10 Sparks David 98/22 4.700 5.490 4.700

11 Anderson Loren M96 6+ 5.020 5.020

11/13/2021 MBABR Tri-City Gun Club Group Sheet

Place Name RIFLE BENCH OFF HAND BENCH OFF HAND BENCH SCORE X's
1 Vic Goodnight M1A 98-2 81-0 96-2 79-0 94-1 448 5
2 David Sparks HK 91 96-2 81-1 93-0 80-0 94-1 444 4
3 Paul Ott M1A 92-2 72-1 97-3 76-0 91-1 428 7
4 Lee Barnett BAR/M1 Carb. 91-1 76-0 95-0 67-0 80-0 409 1
5 Gerald Goodnight M1 93-1 60-0 92-2 64-0 95-1 404 4
6 Gale Towery M1 83-0 68-0 94-1 58-0 94-1 397 2
7 Ken Anderson M1 Carb. 88-0 74-0 75-1 56-0 85-1 378 2
8 James Ross M1 Carb. 91-1 57-0 86-0 48-0 95-2 377 3

Match Director:  Frank Maynard
RSO; Chris Evert

Military Battle Rifle Match 6 Nov. 2021



SPEED LIMIT 10 MPH!!!!!

New Members Being Accepted Soon
New Member openings December 15th (check website)

UUpcoming in December 
Election

Bylaw Change
 and Budget Approval

Renew Online  
Associate Member Dues  $200  
Regular Member Dues  $180  
Spouse Members  $25 
Life and Youth Members  Free  
Save $80 if you complete 8 work hours
 BEFORE renewing!!

Range Closed from 11 pm. to 6 am. daily.

Buying Bullets?
Missouri Bullet
Discount Available to Club Members
Code: tricitygunclub-gc

2021 Dues




